
Thought for the day 
ñA room without books is like a body without a soulò 

Marcus Tullius Cicero 
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With a backdrop of snow on the hills, our very hardy Mid Winter swimmers took the challenge to plunge into the 
water at Tahunanui Beach on the coldest morning of the year so far!! 

I lunged into the ice cold water, the water piercing my mind I was in agony. As I dived into the depths I screamed in 
regret and sorrow then paddled to the surface like a hopeless animal gushing away from its predator. When I merged 
out of the vast blue that surrounded me I heard the screams of my shivery friends. With my knees and toes aching I 
decided to sprint out of the water and wrap up in a warm towel in deep regret.  - Sarel Cross 

 

The concrete was unbearably cold while we waited but it was nothing compared to the water. I stood on the sand for 
a while waiting for someone to push me in, when nobody did I figured Iôd have to do it myself. I walked in. I could 
almost not feel the water because my feet were so numb but the part of me that could still feel told me the water    
was telling me it was absolutely FREEZING!!! I only started to fully feel it when the water got up to my knees. I finally 
came to my senses and managed to walk out of the water again. I only managed to get back in the water when Mr 
Lambie came rushing up to me with a bucket of water to tip on my head. I almost escaped his evil clutches but finally 
got a wave of ice cold water on my head. I was super relieved when I found they did have hot chocolate and        
chocolate fish which almost made me return to my normal warmth.                            - Violet Swanney 
 

Playing in the grounds after school 
We have a growing concern regarding the number of children left to play in the school grounds after school for lengthy 
periods of time and the safety implications of this. We are not able to supervise your children out of school hours. It is 
your responsibility to arrange this. There is YMCA provided childcare available at the back of the Muritai Centre - this 
must be pre-booked but is easy to do - information is available at the office. Thank you for your support with this. 

What an amazing result from our interschool cross country team!! 
Tahunanui School came away with 3rd place overall, and there 
were several stand out results along the way. 
 
Tristan S - 8th in year 6 boys 
Ania M - 2nd in year 6 girls 
Freya R - 3rd in year 6 girls 
Will L - 2nd in year 5 boys 
Thomas R - 6th in year 5 boys 
 
Inter-regional cross country will be held at Rabbit Island in          
September for runners finishing in the top 10 of their event. 



 
 
Congratulations to the following SAIL award  winners who 
have received their  SAIL awards at  their syndicates          
assembly.  The  focus for the next two weeks is to           
SHOW RESPECT by wearing correct uniform everyday. 
 
SHOW RESPECT 
Alina R - Room 12  Tilly R - Room 14 
Amelie D - Room 14  Hunter M - Room 15 
ASPIRE 
Liam S - Room 5   Tommy H - Room 14 
Kaylee F-M - Room 5  Aziah M - Room 14 
Angelina J - Room 14  Jayden P - Rui 
Brianna G - Room 15  Raven A - Room 15 
Liam H - Room 13 
INVOLVED 
Toamana H - Room 7  Mason H - Room 7 
Ben H - Room 11   Xavier J - Room 12 
Vincent F - Room 12  Joe M - Rui 
LIFE LONG LEARNER 
Fletcher P - Room 5  Breeze S-M - Room 6 
Emily C - Room 7   Ruby-Jean M - Room 11 
Charlotte C - Tamaki  Griffin F - Tamaki 
Khrysler S - Rotoiti  Oliver D - Tamaki 
Ryder F - Rotoiti   Tristan S - Tamaki 
Winita M - Rotoiti 
PURPLE SAILORS 
Riley S - Room 5   Sienna TK - Room 5 
Bailey B - Room 12  Corban S - Orakei 
Sophia W - Rui 
LEVEL 2 - SHOW RESPECT 
Madison S - Room 4   

 

HOLIDAY BAKING  
Egg Muffins 

 
1/4 c diced raw capsicum  chopped spring onion 
1/2 c diced tomato  6 eggs 
1/2 c grated cheese  1/4 c cooked spinach
    squeezed and chopped 
 
Heat oven to 180c.  Lightly grease muffin tray.  Place veges 
into 6 muffin cups, sprinkle over cheese.  Beat eggs and pour 
over vegetables and cheese to fill the muffin cups.  Bake for 
approximately 20mins or until cooked through. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Vegetable Pinwheel Scones 
1 c wholemeal flour  1 c white flour 
1 tsp baking powder  1 tsp baking soda 
6 Tbsp olive oil   1/3 c milk 
1/2 c unsweetened yoghurt 4 Tbsp pesto  
1 c corn kernels   1/2 c diced tomato 
 
Heat oven to 220c.  Sift together dry ingredients.  Gently mix 
in the olive oil, yoghurt and milk with the dry ingredients until 
just combined.  Be careful not to mix too much or the dough 
will become stiff and make tough scones. 
Roll the dough out into an approximately 30cm square.  
Spread the pesto over the dough and sprinkle over the corn 
and tomato.  Roll the dough with filling into a sausage shape. 
Cut the roll into approximately 2cm rounds.  Place on a baking 
tray (laying on their sides) and brush the tops with a little milk.  
Bake for 15 minutes or until brown and cooked through. 
 
 
 

 

 

Tahunanui School News 

Term 2 ends on Friday 6th July at  
3pm and we welcome everybody  
back on Monday 23rd July at 9am     
for a busy and fun filled term 3. 
 
Term 3 ends Friday 28th  
September at 3pm.  
  
Term 4 begins Monday 15th        
October and ends 12.30pm on 
Thursday 20th December. 

At Tahunanui School we 
make our own compost by 
collecting the food waste 
from lunches.  Students     
are asked to put these in     
special buckets.            
Sometimes people put    
other rubbish in these bins 
and it all gets tipped into   
the compost, it does not 
break down and will stay 
there forever. 

We made compost from all of 
the scraps from our lunches. 
We used this on our vege 
garden because it  is great 

plant food. 
By Blaze S. 

Hello! Today the Green 
Ninjas dug out our compost 
bin. The compost bin was 
full of plastic that had been 
there for a YEAR! Can you 
believe it. So pretty, pretty 
please do NOT put plastic 
in the food scraps bins. 
   By Neve 

Breaktime Survey Results 
Thank you for your valuable feedback regarding our      
current school break-times. As a result of this, from term 3 
we will be increasing supervision at eating and play times 
and look at the range of activities and quiet spaces        
available for children to choose. 
 
Community Survey 
Our next focus is on how well we as a school,  support              
students to feel they belong at school and can learn. 
This survey is for parents, family, whanau members or 
caregivers.   
 
https://www.nzcersurvey.org.nz/survey_belonging.php?
icode=AAws013&ilogin=jjyckqvxf&plogin= 
 
Your feedback is highly valued. It is totally confidential - 
comments are listed but not identifiable and can be used 
for us to reflect and improve on what we do to achieve the 
best possible outcomes for ALL children. Please click on 
the link in this newsletter or the one that will be sent out 
separately in an email and have your say. 

Composting  


